
11-15 September
➔ Following a successful launch on Friday, our 

Enrichment Programme gets fully underway this 
week. Students in Years 7-10 and 12 have a wide 
range of clubs to select from, most of which are 
running in the first half of lunchtime. Students 
should consult the programme (posted on our social 
media pages/ displayed in classrooms) to check 
which clubs are running each day and their location.

11 September 2023
Week B

It was wonderful to see all of our students back in 
school last week, and looking so smart and ready for 

learning. We began the year with ‘Welcome Back’ 
assemblies which also gave us the chance to share 

our new school prayer, written by our students, and to 
launch our brand new Enrichment Programme. The 

varied and exciting programme of clubs, activities and 
intervention sessions allows our students the chance to 

develop new skills, make new friends and allow their 
talents to shine. We look forward to seeing them get 
involved in the many new opportunities available to 

them throughout the year.

We have been so impressed 
with the fantastic start our 
new Year 7 students have 
made. They have shown 
respect, responsibility, 
self-belief, confidence and 
resilience, and many have 
even got involved 
immediately with the great 
opportunities within school, 
such as Badminton club and 
Football trials. Keep it up!

A huge well done to Jack 
Harburn, Ben Mortimer and 
Will Lister (not pictured) in 
Year 13 who have completed 
their Maths A Level in just one 
year and achieved grades of A*, 
A and A respectfully. This is no 
mean feat and shows 
incredible hard work and 
determination. Well done!

A sea of brand new faces 
have joined us today,

With nerves and excitement, 
all finding their way.

Their smart maroon blazers 
and eagles on ties,

Will help them to soar 
and reach for the sky.

We’ll nurture their talents 
and help them to shine,

We’ll support their ambitions 
and challenge their minds.
For these brand new faces 
are now part of St John’s,

And this community is where 
each one now belongs.

For our Year 11 and 13 students, we also have enrichment clubs and intervention sessions which will run in the 
second half of their lunchtime, from 1.55pm. Most after school enrichment sessions also start this week. 

➔ This week, all students in Years 7, 8 and 9 will require their PE kits with trainers/football boots for both 
lessons of Core PE. They will then return to usual lessons from the week commencing 18 September.

➔ All students studying MFL from Year 7-13 are receiving logins to LanguageNut this week to complete 
homework and independent study this year. On Monday 18 September there will be a competition 
running across the Trust for two weeks with certificates for winners in each school and top 3 across the 
Trust, along with some Languagenut merch for the overall winner! The competition rules are simple – 
every activity students complete on Languagenut earns them points, and the more points they 
accumulate, the higher their place in class, school and the Trust leaderboards. ¡Mucha suerte!  Bonne 
chance!   

➔ We are appealing for any second-hand uniform in good condition, particularly PE kit and boys’ blazers, to 
help with our Pre-Loved Uniform Shop which runs on the last Monday of each month. Any donations will 
be gratefully received and can be left at Main Reception. Our next shop is on Monday 25 September. 



❑ Wednesday 20 September- SEND Coffee 
Morning, 10-11am (details to follow)

❑ Friday 22 September- Year 7 Author Visit
❑ Tuesday 26 September- Year 10 Information 

Evening, 5.30pm
❑ Thursday 28 September- Year 6 Open 

Evening
❑ Friday 29 September- Year 12 Retreat and 

Sixth Form Taster
❑ Thursday 12 October- Sixth Form Open 

Evening
❑ Thursday 19 October- SEND Parent Info 

Session
❑ Friday 20 October- School Closed to 

students for INSET.  Half Term begins
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Last year we successfully 
launched our new initiative, I 
Heard a Whisper, which focuses 
on celebrating the times our 
staff go above and beyond for 
students, families and colleagues. 
We were overwhelmed by the 
number of nominations we 
received from parents, staff and 
students and will be continuing 
with it this year. The concept is simple, if you would like to 
give a member of staff from St John’s a shout-out for 
their hard work or efforts, drop us an email at 
iheardawhisper@stjohns.bhcet.org.uk and they will be 
rewarded with a sweet treat. We will share a selection of 
these nominations each Thursday.

I Heard a Whisper…

mailto:nrose@stjohns.bhcet.org.uk



